   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Wednesday, October 24, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair,  David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,Glenn Kessler and Town Administrator, Thomas G. Younger. 
Open Discussion/ Public Hearing: 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open the public hearing on a  request  from National Grid for permission to excavate the public highways and to run and maintain underground electric conduits, together with such sustaining and protecting fixtures as it may find necessary for the transmission of electricity , said underground conduits to be  located substantially in accordance with the plan filed herewith marked, Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass 01907. The following streets and highways referred to: No. 12473475 Humphrey Street-National Grid to install approximately 150’ of 4-5 PVC concrete encased conduits, from MH O 1/M22 to the property line of 241 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Van Dam 

Mr. John Jankowski from National Grid spoke to the Board on the above request. 

No abutters spoke on the above request. 

National Grid will be painting eight (8) crosswalks in the future.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve National Grid to excavate near 241 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to run and  maintain underground conduits and appropriate fixtures and restore the property to conditions as approved by the Department of Public Works, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public meeting on a  request from Vinnin Square Liquors, 371 Paradise Road, Mass, for the following transaction to their current Section 15 , All Liquor License, Transfer of Ownership, Transfer of Stock, Change of Manager, and New Officers and Directors-new manager , Angela Ansara, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Attorney Andrew Upton spoke on behalf of Vinnin Square Liquors. 

No abutters spoke on the above request. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close the public meeting seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the change of manager, new officers and directors, and transfer of stock for Vinnin Square Liquors, 371 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
New & Old Business: 

Selectman Kessler spoke on the changes to the Athletic Field Committee to include other types of field including natural grass. Selectman Kessler spoke on the terrible condition of the Field House which is operated under the School Department, a tour of the field house will be scheduled with Ton Younger, Town Administrator, Gino Cresta, DPW Director , representative from the Athletic Field Committee and a member of the e School Department.   (See Votes of the Board)

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to amend the charge to the Athletic Field Committee to allow the review of natural grass fields as an alternative, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, for the amount of $3,429.86, for Phillip Beach, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. .
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve a one day liquor permit for the Swampscott Public Library  for a wine tasting event to be held on Friday, November 2, 2012, all servers need to be Tips certified, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Appointments:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Janet Fischer, 80 Norfolk Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the Board of Registrars for a term to expire March 31, 2013, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Trisha Malphrus, 86 Cherry Street, Swampscott, Mass to the Commission on Disabilities for a term to expire June 30, 2015, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Sergeant John Behan to the position of Provisional Police Lieutenant, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Officer David Skomurski to the position of Provisional Police Sergeant, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Town Administrator’s Report: 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator’s spoke on the following:

· Recognized the Senior Center’s Men’s group and thanked them for inviting him to attend one of their meetings. 

· Recognized the 5th graders and their teachers from the Town who visited the Town Hall for their annual tour. 

· National Grid will paint the white part of the crosswalks. DPW will do the Blue paint. 

· Post Office parking meeting held today with residents and Chief Madigan-working together on enforcement and signage, residents seems thankful to the effort. 

· Review of the Senior Center RFP with Pete Kane, Town Planner.

· Representative Lori Ehrlich forwarded a contact name for the Town to see if the State DCR would be willing to take over possible Kings Beach. 
· Letter of support from residents for Officer Cheever, Officer Lucas and Officer Serino was read. 

· Preparation for the upcoming hurricane Sandy is being planned. 

· Timeline for the Temple project will be put together by January 31, 2013.
· Discussion on future meetings and focusing on long term items.

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Kessler spoke on all the impressive volunteers that have worked at the Framers Market. Selectman Kessler informed the community that the vendors working the Farmers Market were very happy and will be returning next year. Selectman Kessler had been speaking with residents regarding the six crosswalk signs near the construction by the St. Johns Church and they seem to like find the signs very helpful. 
Selectman Greenfield thanked the School Building Committee members for all their hard work on getting the Feasibility Study approved at Town Meeting. Selectman Greenfield mentioned that people need to pay more attention to stop at crosswalks and that people seem to forget to do this. 
Selectman Van Dam reminded all resident to get out and vote on Tuesday, November 6, 2012.  Selectman Van Dam spoke of his upcoming office hours to take place on November 9, 2012, at the whole foods location. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the upcoming events to take place at the Senior Center such as their Halloween Party and Art Show. Selectman Van Dam informed the community that the War memorial will be dedicated on November 11, 2012, at 11AM on Monument Avenue. Selectman Van Dam spoke on a recent exciting live conference call he received from President Obama. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded the community that there are openings on committees such as the Finance Committee and Athletic Field Committee. Selectman Sullivan spoke on the recent Visioning meeting and thanked all who attended and especially Pete Kane, Town Planner. Selectman Sullivan thanked Thomas Younger, Town Administrator and Chief Ron Madigan regarding the Town call that was sent out reminding resident of the street closing for the motorcycle run that took place over the weekend. Selectman Sullivan thanked and recognized Rand Folta and Michael McClung for their years of service on the Finance Committee. 
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the recent Antique Show that held in Town which had over one hundred cars. Selectman Greenfield congratulated the School Building Committee on the approval of the feasibility Study. Selectman Malagrifa recognized the Class of 2014- Joe Tenney and Mr. Bennet for the recent Taste of Swampscott. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:40PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

